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Deferment of Periodic Reinvestigations (PR) due to Continuous Evaluation

What is Continuous Evaluation?

Continuous Evaluation (CE) is a risk management based approach that will use an advanced IT system to conduct automated records checks of commercial and government data sources on enrolled members.  So far the IT system is reviewing at least 22 different databases to include FBI, local law enforcement, credit, as well as “deep web” and “dark web” social media searches, with more databases to be added in the future.  The implementation of CE is the Department of Defense initiative to modernize the security clearance process.  Defense Security Service (DSS) hopes that eventually through the use of CE they will be able to eliminate the need to conduct secret level Periodic Reinvestigation’s (PR).  This should assist in their efforts to reduce the background investigation backlog and wait times to receive a clearance.  Additionally, and perhaps more importantly, CE will provide near real-time identification of adverse information in order to determine continued access to classified information instead of waiting for an employee’s periodic review.  Based on the metrics, DoD’s CE program helped to identify risk on average, 6 years 7 months sooner than the traditional 10-year PR model for secret eligible clearance holders.  And for Top Secret the CE program identified issues 1 year 5 months earlier.

What does this mean for us?  

As a result of an employee’s enrolment into the Continuous Evaluation (CE) program, their periodic reinvestigation will be stopped and approved for deferral.  Please note that implementation of CE does not release a cleared person’s obligation to complete their e-QIP at the time of their periodic reinvestigation.  Once the e-QIP is submitted to the government, they will approve deferral or continue with the periodic review until completion of the new background investigation and eligibility is determined.    

The Government has directed all Departments and Agencies to reciprocally accept the prior favorable adjudication for deferred reinvestigations that are out of scope (overdue). Existing eligibility will remain valid. As a reminder, the Office of the Undersecretary of Defense for Intelligence signed a memorandum on Dec. 7, 2016, reminding DoD Components that personnel security clearances do not expire. Individuals with current eligibility in the Joint Personnel Adjudication System (JPAS) should not be denied access based on an out-of-scope investigation. 

If issues arise from your government customer refusing to grant access or provide credentialing due to employee’s out of scope investigation (overdue), please provide them the “PR Deferment” email notification and refer additional questions they may have to your Facility Security Officer (FSO).  It is to be expected that we will run into some problems as we move forward with this new guidance from the government.  Any proactive measures our program offices can take to communicate this policy change to their customers, would greatly assist in mitigating potential issues on the horizon.   
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